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28th Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Ukraine
15th November 2017
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to commend Ukraine for the reform work started after Maidan in order to eradicate corruption and reform the judiciary. This development still needs to be strengthened in order to ensure equality before and by the law.

Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

1) Firstly, Finland recommends the establishment of a separate independent anti-corruption court to further strengthen the independence of the judiciary and the rule of law.
2) Secondly, Finland recommends awareness programs and sensitivity trainings on violence and discrimination to law enforcement, judicial and other authorities to prevent discrimination in the society based on sexual orientation or gender.
We are encouraged by the efforts of the government to improve its policy framework and adopt legislation with view to eliminate discrimination against women and advance women’s rights.  The Labor Code of Ukraine should however still be revised to ensure that the articles infringing on the rights of women are removed. We encourage Ukraine to repeal the list of prohibited occupations and sectors in order to facilitate women’s access to labor market, improve working conditions and promote equal pay. 

Finland welcomes Ukraine's progress in improving the status of sexual and gender minorities in line with our recommendations during the last UPR-cycle. However there is still work to be done to prevent discrimination in the workplace or elsewhere in the society based on sexual orientation or gender.
Thank you.
